Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Town Hall/Utility Office June 11, 1991

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb, with all Councilmembers and the Clerk of the Council present.

Also in attendance was Bud Ollis, David Owens, Dennis Thomas, Sheri Jecker, Scott Ham, Talbott Richardson, and Gary Getrost.

The Council approved the minutes of the May meeting and claims for the town and utility. The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

The Council gave 1st, 2d, and 3rd reading to Ordinance 1991-01, Ammending Ordinance 1990 (Salary Ordinance). Council approved Ordinance 1991-01 with members voting: R. L. Lamb - Yes; H.M. Hall - Yes; R. J. Williams - Yes.

Bud Ollis complained of car parked between his property and the house located to his west on Harrison Street, and trash build-up at rear of this property. Council advised him the town would contact the Floyd County Health Board regarding such trash and that there is no Ordinance prohibiting parking of cars along the street providing it is not blocking traffic.

Ron Lamb stated Stuart Boaz contacted him to have the alley running between the Boaz property on U.S. 150 and Clark Street from Pekin Road to E. 5th Street closed. Since the Council did not receive a written request no action was taken, but Councilmembers stated they were not in favor of such closing.

Ron advised Talbott Richardson that the Rental Agreement for property located on Clark Street will be terminated August 31, 1991. Effective Septemberl, 1991 the Marshall and Deputy Marshall will be paid a monthly salary as follows:

Marshall - \$200/Monthly

Deputy Marshall - \$100/Monthly

with appropriate taxes withheld.

The Council noted there were several areas with excess weeds growing, and that as soon as the town cleans up the right of ways property owners will be contacted to have same done to their property.

No further business coming before the Council Harold Hall motioned for adjournment, seconded by Bob Williams.

Respectfully submitted,

rigler, Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING CONT'D July 9, 1991

The Council approved the purchase of a computer and hardware to be used for mapping the utility's water lines, hydrants, etc. which in doing complies with the 1980 rate increase provisions as set down by the Public Service Commission.

No further business coming before the Council, Bob Williams motioned for adjournment, seconded by Harold Hall.

Respecfully submitted,

rigier, Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council